APPROVED 

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

December 23, 2009
Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in session, Wednesday, December 23, 2009 at 5:00 a.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, Dave Nickerson and Steve Ober, TA Veloski was also present.





1.0 Public Comment
1.1
- Dave Nickerson presented some ideas for the BOS to consider for the use of the remaining ARRA funds, including work on Grey Road and Shute Hill Road.  Dave Nickerson made a motion to submit the additional plans for Grey Road and Shute Hill to DES for their review and approval to move forward with these additional plans, seconded by Steve Ober.  Motion carried 3 Aye 0 No.

1.2
- Dave Nickerson discussed a meeting with Trumbull and Nelson regarding developing plans for the Highway Garage.  John Thayer is looking at approximately 8,000 square feet for the structure, according to Todd Thompson at Trumbull and Nelson both steel and stick built are running about $80-$90 per square foot right now.  Dave estimated that the garage would cost around $720,000 to build not including the cold storage, but that the cold storage unit could be part of the build to cut costs. The BOS instructed Bob Veloski and John Thayer to develop an RFP to develop costs for the project.

2.0 Payroll and Accounts Payable Manifest  – The BOS reviewed and signed the manifest for $26,098

3.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – See table below. 





	TML#
	Taxpayer
	Item
	Approved/Denied/Status

	16.056.000
	Reneau, Isabel
	Timber Intent
	Approved


4.0 Correspondence


4.1
A letter form DES on requirements for Governor’s appointees to file a financial form.  None of the BOS have Governor’s appointments.
4.2
Winnipesaukee River Basin Project to meet in January. 


5.0  Town Administrator’s Report  - Bob Veloski reported that the BOS now have a report from Horizon’s the engineering firm on the shooting range and the Engineering firm would like to meet with the BOS to discuss how to move forward.  Bob Veloski will set a meeting after the 1st of the year.

6.0 Next Meeting (s) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 30, 2009 at the Town Office @ 8:00 a.m..

7.0 ADJOURNMENT – Motion to adjourn by Andrew Livernois, seconded by Dave Nickerson.  The motion passed 3 yes 0 no.  The meeting adjourned at 5:40 p.m..
Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, 
Town Administrator 
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